
 
 
 
 

AGENDA ITEM NO. 7.C. 
 
DATE:  January 24, 2019 
  
TO:  Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Rene A. Ramirez, Operations Manager 
  Joubin Pakpour, P.E., District Engineer 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
SUBJECT: CONSIDER RESOLUTION 2019-02 AUTHORIZING AWARD OF 

CONTRACT TO STOLOSKI & GONZALEZ, INC., FOR 
CONSTRUCTION OF THE HILLCREST PRESSURE 
REGULATING STATION IN THE AMOUNT OF $649,620, AND 
PROVIDING A 20% PROJECT CONTINGENCY IN THE AMOUNT 
OF $129,924, FOR A TOTAL PROJECT BUDGET OF $779,544. 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Approve Resolution 2019-02 authorizing award of a contract to Stoloski & Gonzalez, 
Inc., from Half Moon Bay, CA for the construction of the Hillcrest Pressure Reducing 
Station in the amount of $649,620 and a 20% project contingency in the amount of 
$129,924 for a total project budget of $779,544  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
Original Estimate FY 15/16       $250,000 
 
2019 Construction Estimate with several years of  
Construction inflation 17%      $292,500 
 
2018 Engineer’s Estimate      $795,000 
 
Lowest Responsible Bid      $649,620 
Plus 20% Contingency      $129,924 
Total Project Budget      $779,544 
 
Pakpour Consulting Group will provide construction management and District staff will 
provide inspection services for the construction project.  Funding for the Hillcrest 
Pressure Reducing Station Project will come from the Certificates of Participation (COP) 
for the entire amount. 



 
DISCUSSION 
One of the District’s turn-outs for water supply from the SFPUC is located near the City 
of Redwood City’s Tank Site on Hillcrest Drive, which is known as the Hillcrest Meter 
Station (HMS).  Water from the HMS sends water into the District’s Zone 1 (lowest zone 
in the system).  The HMS currently has no pressure regulation and when the SFPUC 
makes changes to their supply from Hetch-Hetchy to surface water sources in the East 
Bay, staff has to manage pressure increases in Zone 1.  Without pressure regulation, 
the District has had several large water main breaks in Zone 1 over the years.  This 
project will provide the District with the ability to manage pressure from the SFPUC near 
the HMS and mitigate pressure spikes in Zone 1 due to SFPUC operations.   
 
District Engineer, Joubin Pakpour, P.E., will lead the discussion for this project.  His 
detailed report of the bids is attached. 
 
 
 
Attachments: Resolution 2019-02 
  Contract for Construction of Hillcrest Pressure Regulating Station 
  Pakpour Consulting Group, Inc., Recommendation of Award dated January 17, 2019 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BOARD ACTION:  APPROVED:_____  DENIED:_____  POSTPONED:_____ STAFF DIRECTION:_____ 
 
UNANIMOUS_____    VELLA_____  ZUCCA_____   WARDEN_____  SCHMIDT_____   WHEELER____ 


